
Union Square Neighborhood Council Meeting
April 14, 2020
3 pm – 5 pm
Zoom Meeting
 
Attendees:
Board Members:
Michèle Hansen
Bill Cavellini
Andy Greenspon
Danyal Najmi
Bill Shelton
Isabella Drago
Phil Privitera
Ann Camara
Gary Trujillo (joined at 4 pm)
Tori Antonino
Sarah Dunbar
David Scott

Community Members:
Jessica Eshleman, Union Square Main Streets
Frank Kautz

1. Welcome and introductions

2. Public Comment

Jessica: Appreciation to the Board members for their work and thank you for putting the USMS 
Grassroots Relief for Main Streets campaign in the USNC newsletter.

Tori: Urban Forestry Committee meeting Thursday night, online to watch live. 30+ people 
applied for Urban Forestry, 11 people added, maybe 2 others too?

3. Approval of Minutes of March 31, 2020 Meetings

Unanimous approval.

4. Election of Officers 

Discussion of whether to elect officers or wait until we can be face to face.



General agreement to follow the ByLaws and elect new officers.

Ann runs for co-chair - would like to include the Board in all decisions and planned meetings of 
co-chairs.
Michèle runs for co-chair - good for continuity to continue as co-chair, also well-versed on all 
the important.
Unanimous vote for Ann and Michèle.

Andy runs for secretary. Feel like I did a good job as secretary this past year. I was very 
organized and worked on communication and outreach to other Union Square community 
groups, especially Union Square Main Streets via Jessica. I’m happy to continue for another 
year, also want to be in touch with co-chairs more
Unanimous vote for Andy.

Treasurer position - remains open for now.

5. Decision on how to respond to results of non-binding advisories for changes to Bylaws 
concerning election procedures 

Most of the suggested changes are for future elections, which will not happen for a year. So we 
can wait on these suggested Bylaw changes until June or whenever the USNC meetings can 
happen in person, whichever comes first. Noted Gary’s comment sent via email on being against
shrinking Board for a lot of thoughtful reasons.

6. Report from the Monitoring/Oversight Committee for the Union Square CBA 

Bill Cav: Met April 8. Construction on D2 has not started, but it has not been affected by the 
mayor’s decision to halt construction (except GLX or utility work). They are just not ready to 
start construction yet. But it could interfere with their construction start if this stop continues. 
The only work being done on the site is GLX work. They hoped to start construction “later this 
year”. D2 is not in ownership of US2 yet - still the Somerville Redevelopment Authority. They 
will not transfer the land until US2 starts construction on D2, defined as “approval of the 
building permit”.

Building is being built on speculation that tenants do not seek out a building that is 2 years away.
Life science tenants are looking for buildings that they can occupy within a year or 15 months. 
Since they have not started construction yet, they are not actively seeking out tenants right now.

Skanska and US2 have parted ways. The new partner on the Life Sciences Building is Gilbane. 
Greg K believes that Gilbane and Skansa are basically interchangeable. But Michèle says that 



Skansa was going to use all Union, whereas Gilbane is not all Union though they do have 
signatory agreements with the Carpenters and Laborers Unions.

Callahan Construction is not involved in the D2 project at all.
Cranshaw Construction is still the general contractor for the residential parts of D2.

US2 has not pursued purchase of the D4.3 property for affordable housing, which is supposed to 
be on a similar construction schedule to D2. Timeline for seeking ownership of D4.3 - “later this 
year”.

Two staff positions (USMS and First Source Jobs Program), US2 has met with the City and 
contacted Tom Galligani. They are trying to set up a meeting that would address this issue.

CBA Oversight Committee was very adamant that these two staff positions are essential in this 
dire time for small businesses given the pandemic. They are worried we will lose small 
businesses before the summer starts given the current shut down. It would be helpful to have 
additional staff to assist and help these businesses get the Federal and State assistance available. 
Also look at the possibility that when the D2 project is finished that they might be able to put 
their business in the new development based on the CBA.

Jessica: The estimates being discussed on the national scene are that we could lose up to 40% of 
our local businesses. Any support these businesses could get based on what’s in the CBA is 
needed now more than ever. District Impact Survey, 65 USQ businesses replied (on the USMS 
website). I have been working with Bill Cav and Michèle along with Greg K at US2 as early as 
October 2019 to push forward on getting both these staff positions filled. US2 has paid a deposit 
of approximately $214,000 to a city account set up for Somerville benefits, as called for in the 
Covenant between the mayor and US2. This could more than cover the cost of the two staff 
positions for one year.

Michèle agrees. The problem is getting the money from the City. We pushed hard on this at the 
meeting with Greg K. If the City won’t release the money, then we pushed hard for US2 to front 
the money instead. Greg K has asked the City to form a Committee to distribute the Somerville 
money pot to the right people.

Bill Cav: Tom Galligani has told Greg K that the City may require an RFP process for the money
that is in the Somerville pot from US2. We pointed out that the monies between US2 and USNC 
are in a separate contract that should not be contingent on any RFP process. The Planning 
Department has floated the old CBO draft on March 14 to Legislative Matters - it has not been 
discussed there since then. The position of the CBA oversight committee is that this is not 
necessary. If US2 bargained in good faith, then both these staff positions should be funded 
forthwith.



Jessica: Emphasizes the statistic that if 40% of small businesses in USQ shut down leading to 
huge vacant store fronts, property values will drop significantly, which could cause huge 
problems for the City’s Fiscal Health.

Bill Shelton: US2 “USQ” has been very thinly financed as of late. A critical condition in most 
financing agreements is the issuance of a building permit. USQ might not have the money to 
advance right now due to lack of financing. As a result, they might lean on the City to front the 
money.

Michèle: Well the City has that money in their pot that could fund these positions.

Andy points out the CBO passed by City was a short stub ordinance that does not say how 
money passed to the City from US2 via the Covenant can be properly dispensed.

Ann: I called JT Scott Chair of Finance Committee, who led me to contact Tom Galligani, who 
has not replied to me yet.

Bill Cav: Given the dire straits of the Union Square Business Community, it behooves the City 
to move forward on this issue as soon as possible. If this process gets dragged out for months 
instead of weeks, should we push more publicly on this issue.

Michèle: I think we should be hopeful we get this meeting with Tom Galligani though I’m not 
sure what will come of it. As a result, we need a strategy on how to move forward that could 
include a public push.

Sarah asks what an RFP process in this case would be. Discussion of unclear how RFP would 
work, but would require months-long process on deciding who to hire for these positions? 
Unclear how it would work and why it would be used for this private CBA agreement.

Tori: Should we ask JT Scott through the Finance Committee to ask the City to give an update 
on what is going on with the CBO funds and their possible use.

Tori: Discussion about how JT Scott may have recused himself from these issues because he has 
property in the Dblock development area. Talk to Ben Ewen-Campen as the other Union Square 
City Councillor to ask the Finance Committee to ask the City to report on what’s going on with 
the money.

Michèle: The City would have to approve dispensing the funds if we get them from the City but 
our position is that US2 should be fronting the money based on the CBA.



Bill Cav: USAA probably has an arrangement with US2 that they will only give out money for 
Greg K’s salary, the Union Square office, publicity, etc, until the building permit is pulled. But 
both USAA and US2 do have money that they could provide now. And they made a commitment 
via private contract.

Jessica: Responding to a question related to the   cost of both positions:USMS received a time-
sensitive phone inquiry asking what salary and benefits would cost to fund a business support 
staff position. USMS reported $70k for salary and benefits; overhead such as a computer, office 
space/furniture, etc. were not included as they were not requested. The First Source position is 
funded at $100k.
 
Jessica: The way the City releases funds for any number of reasons involves  this longer RFP 
process - it is not specific to our case. There is just a lot of general red tape.

Bill S: For money above a certain number by state law, all “bids” to distribute the money must 
be competitive - this could be part of the red tape. If we go public on this issue, it could just take 
longer. Instead, call the mayor and the President of the City Council Matt McGlaughlin about 
this issue and that this is a chance for the mayor and the City and City Council to be a heros, 
either to get US2 to provide the money or have the City disperse the money they already have 
available. The City also can just create contracts at a number below that required to have RFPs, 
and point out that’s because this is an emergency. I would be happy to be in charge of this to call 
the mayor.

Bill S will contact mayor.

Ann will reach out to Matt McLaughlin.

Michèle will reach out to Ben Ewen-Campen.

Report back to Board privately.

Jessica: Great idea from Bill S to position this progress as various City actors being heros in 
getting through part of this already 6 year long process.

7. Decision on how to respond to request of two developers of large projects to make 
presentations of their plans to the Board 

Bill Cav: There has been no further communication between myself or anyone else on the Board
and John Fenton from DLJ or Tom Marcone and Hall Capital Partners. 
Let me clarify that we the co-chairs did not reach out to these developers. These developers 
reached out to us via JT Scott giving them the emails of the co-chairs. And then we met with 



them and stated what the USNC process would be, which is that the USNC Board decides 
whether developers make presentations to us, not just the co-chairs.
We have decided to have presentations and sometimes not to have presentations for different 
developers. These developers spoke about what they wanted to do, and we just listened.

Bill S: Is there a reason we would not want a developer to present to the USNC about a proposed
development?

Bill Cav: We only have so much time in our meetings and we are all volunteers. Very often 
developers will make presentations, take up ¾ of the meeting and give you little time to ask 
questions or make comments. And then the developers often rarely make changes given these 
questions or comments.

Michèle: We should still have pre-meetings before broader developer presentations, with 
approval from the USNC Board, and it can be the co-chairs or maybe up to 4 people to talk about
how a developer presentation would go.

Ann: It would be good to reach out to the Board to see who else besides the co-chairs want to go
to those pre-meetings to chat with the developer. 
Michèle agrees and that we need a read on what a given developer wants before having them 
give a broader presentation to the Board/community members.

Bill S: Any development in our neighborhood has an effect on the neighborhood, so we should 
hear at the very least what a developer has to say. The question isn’t whether to hear from a 
developer but how and in what format to hear from a developer. We definitely don’t want to just 
give support because a developer showed up to give a presentation to the USNC. General idea to 
establish what the schedule will be, that there will be plenty of time for questions, and to allow as
many people as possible to participate, and to have a record of the meeting.

Michèle: The purpose of having any pre-meeting at all, is to set the structures and parameters 
that you Bill S have laid out.

Phil agrees with having pre-meeting and setting up parameters for what and how the developers 
will present to the USNC and community.

Michèle - for the developers that have already reached out to us, DLJ, Marcone, should we have 
a virtual meeting presentation on their development, an in person meeting if possible though.
Ann will reach out to DLJ, Marcone about presenting to the USNC and community. 
Board unanimously approves.



Tori adds to ask Ann to ask to make sure we ask the developers for pertinent documents ahead 
of any meeting. Send them to Ann who can forward them all to the Board.

8. Report on   SomerVision 2040

Tori: Reached out to Planning Department on April 2 after last USNC meeting. Melissa said 
things are on hold right now, will let Tori know the next steps as soon as we know. Got an email 
today from City that deadline for public comments on SomerVision 2040 is April 17. USNC 
draft letter has been shared to everyone. David Scott shared SomerVision 2040 document in 
commentable PDF. I would like the City to explain the mechanisms necessary to implement the 
document, since the City keeps saying that SomerVision 2040 does not influence Zoning.
In our letter, we need to state that the City Council has to approve the document in order for it to 
be approved. 

Michèle seconds the issue that the document has no plan for implementing any of the goals.

Have Board review draft document that Tori, Michèle, Ann, Bill S worked on before sending it to 
the Planning Board.

9. Public Comment 

Next meeting April 28, 6 pm.


